Program Assessment and Review Council (PARC)
Minutes for Wednesday, May 20, 2009
Members Present:

Babette Benken, Richard Birkemeier, Ray deLeon, Lesley Farmer, Keith Freesemann, Jen  Grey, Kristi Hagans,  Amy Heyse, Kelly  Janousek, Mishelle Laws, Cecile Lindsay, Carol Lord, William Moore, Markus Muller, Vincent Novack, Sabine Reddy, Tariq Shehab; Jose Moreno and Michelle St. Germain excused
Guests: Eric Besnard, Hamid Hefazi and Emelinda Parentela (CoE), Robert Mena, Laura Kingsford and Galen Pickett (CoNSM)
The meeting called to order at 2:07 p.m. 
The agenda was approved with the omission of self-study elements discussion and the addition of a follow-up discussion on the Multicultural Center report.
The minutes of the May 6, 2009, meeting were approved with a change about IR data, and a few minor typographical errors.
Announcements:

Babette Benken was congratulated for her Early Career Excellence award.

Michelle Saint-Germain is ending her second full term as CSULB Assessment Coordinator. PARC extends its appreciation and gratitude for her significant efforts and contributions to PARC.
TIME CERTAIN 2:10 -- UPRC report on Aerospace Engineering

Markus Muller presented the report, and highlighted specific issues such as age of the report, increased enrollment, and fluctuating number of degrees awarded from year to year. The program’s priorities are technology needs for instruction and faculty productivity. The external review noted a concern about student learning outcome assessment, and the program has addressed this issue to some degree; the program’s assessment plan has been approved by ABET. A good relationship exists between the program and the industry. They also have good advising and student clubs. Student achievement in competitive researched was also mentioned. The issue of degree awardee fluctuation figures is a national issue; the program and college are addressing this at the freshman and transfer level; math and physics are gatekeeping courses to insure baseline knowledge.  At this time guests were excused, and the Council discussed the report further. Markus was praised for his work.
The Council M/S/P to accept the Aerospace Engineering Self-Study for accreditation by ABET as the self-study for program review.
The Council M/S/P to accept the site visit report from the ABET site visit team as the external review report.
The Council M/S/P to accept the Internal expedited Program Review Report for Aerospace Engineering.
TIME CERTAIN 2:35 -- UPRC report on Civil Engineering

Babette Benken presented the report, and highlighted specific issues such as age of the report, increased enrollment, and the need to hire faculty (one was just hired, but at least one faculty will go onto  FERP next year). The external review had a concern about student learning outcomes (SLO) and their assessment; SLOs have since then been re-aligned, and assessment processes are in process of change with the faculty reviewing at least 3 SLOs per year. Most of the program changes have been the result of responding to the input of students, industry, and ABET. Courses have been updated or introduced to reflect industry changes; likewise, labs have been updated. Better advising and internships are being pursued. Labs have improved, and can still be updated more. The quality of library resources was asked; the program has its own library, and students are encouraged to use online subscription databases and electronic resources. A comment was made about the incentive for students to pass the FE exam. At this time the guest was excused, and the Council discussed the report further. 
The Council M/S/P to accept the Civil Engineering Self-Study for accreditation by ABET as the self-study for program review.

The Council M/S/P to accept the site visit report from the ABET site visit team as the external review report.

The Council M/S/P to accept the Internal expedited Program Review Report for Civil Engineering.
Old Business

PARC discussed the Multicultural Center PARC report. Keith and Jen talked with the Center personnel. Keith reviewed other non-academic program reports and MOUs, and edited the recommendations. Keith distribed the revised recommendations, and will share them with the Center’s director. Keith and Jen were commended for their work.

The Council M/S/P to accept the Multicultural Center Self-Study.

The Council M/S/P to accept the Internal Program Review Report for the Multicultural Center.


PARC recommended that next fall the elements for academic self-studies be revised; Cecile, Keith, and Babette volunteered to head the sub-committee. PARC recommended that next spring the elements for non-academic self-studies be revised; Cecile, Kelly, and Jen volunteered to head the sub-committee.
TIME CERTAIN 3:00 -- UPRC report on Mathematics and Statistics


Kelly  Janousek presented the report, and noted the many GE and service courses provided by the department. Since the last report, seventeen faculty have been hired, so they are meeting the demand of the growing student enrollment (the number of math education majors has increased the most) . Much discussion about placement tests noted how the department used the test results and worked with other programs to address student needs. SLO assessment concerns exist. Good student services are provided. Because IT is growing, the need for an IT specialist was mentioned. Several questions arose: the questionable need for and support for a lower workload level and lengthy discussion about faculty productivity, the lack of a faculty table, the questionable note about the self-study’s quality, the need for mentioning capstone courses in the body of the PARC report, striking the recommendation about lecturer office space need. The term “mathematics and statistics” needs to be used in most cases, not just the term “mathematics.”

 The Council M/S/P to accept the Mathematics and Statistics Self-Study.
The Council M/S/P to accept the amended Internal Program Review Report for Mathematics and Statistics.
PARC members were commended for their year’s work.

The meeting adjourned at 2:40  p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Farmer
